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Sarah Cary 
Executive Director Place 

Enfield Council 
Civic Centre, Silver Street                       
Enfield EN1 3XY                        

Website: www.enfield.gov.uk 

If you need this document in another language or format contact the service using the details above. 

 

 

 
Dear Mr Borufi,  
 
Environmental Protection Act 1990 
Licensing Act 2003 
 
Broomfield Coffee Bar, 64 Aldermans Hill, London, N13 4PP 

 
I write to you as the current premises licence holder of the above named business.    
 
You have recently been served with an Environmental Protection Act 1990 Abatement Notice in 
respect of statutory nuisance as witnessed on 7th February 2020. 
 
The notice requires that you abate the nuisance forthwith and prohibit the recurrence by 
exercising proper control of the volume of sound generated at the premises as to ensure that the 
total volume of sound emitted is not likely to cause a nuisance to person residing in the vicinity.   
 
Prevention of public nuisance is one of the four licensing objectives.  Consequently, the Licensing 
Authority is considering reviewing the premises licence.  The Licensing Authority believes that the 
conditions attached to the premises licence need to be amended to further promote the licensing 
objectives.   
 
As an alternative to having your licence reviewed, the Licensing Authority is prepared to offer you 
the opportunity to apply for a minor variation to voluntarily amend the current conditions.  
Enclosed is a document showing suggested amendments/additions.  
  
If you agree to apply for the minor variation please do so by Friday 13th March 2020.  A minor 
variation application form is enclosed.   

Mr Arjan Borufi 
 

 
 

 

Please reply to: Charlotte Palmer 

Trading Standards, Civic Centre, 
Silver Street, Enfield, EN1 3XY 

E-mail : charlotte.palmer@enfield.gov.uk 

My Ref : WK/219013621 

Your Ref :  

  

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/
http://www.enfield.gov.uk/


 

 

If you do not agree to submit the minor variation, it will leave the Licensing Authority with no 
choice but to pursue a review of the premises licence.  You will then run the risk of having the 
licensing committee impose stricter restrictions on the premises licence and possibly even 
suspension or revocation of the licence. 

Please consider this letter to be a warning as to your future conduct.  Should the notice be 
breached or other further noise issues witnessed, the Licensing Authority shall take 
immediate action in order to have music permanently removed from the licence and or to 
reduce your licensed hours and or prosecute you for any licence breaches. 
 
If you have any queries about the enclosed list of conditions or are unable to apply for a minor 
variation within the time frame given please contact me via email:  
charlotte.palmer@enfield.gov.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Charlotte Palmer 
Senior Licensing Enforcement Officer 
 

 
 

 

 
cc:  Mr Arjan Borufi, Broomfield Coffee Bar, 64 Aldermans Hill, London, N13 4PP 
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